AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 28th day of November, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Councilman Woolsey led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 

Town Clerk Zarutskie asked everyone to remember our County Executive, Edward Diana, who we have learned, is very ill.

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Add-On # 11
SET INTERVIEWS:

A. Zoning Board of Appeals

B. Police Sergeant Promotion 

Add-On #12
EXECUTIVE SESSION: PBA Contract Negotiations 

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $3,315,337.66, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent

6. ACCOUNTING – AUDIT SERVICES
Supervisor Booth said this item was on the November 14, 2012 Audit Workshop Meeting. The Board Members asked to know the amount the Town paid for the 2012 audit services. After talking to the Town Accountant, Jacqueline Calarco,  Mr. Booth said Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni & Weddell are maintaining the 2011 cost.

A. Town of Newburgh
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell to perform the Town of Newburgh 2012 audit for the amount of $28,400.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Justice Court

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell to perform the Town of Newburgh Justice Court 2012 audit for the amount of $5,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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7. ASSESSOR – TAX CERTIORARI

A. Great Palace Realty (Lakeside Road)
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said this settlement provided for a reduction in the assessed value for 2011 by $720,160.00 from $2,550,000.00 to $1,829,840.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, will be approximately $8,213.35.

Councilman Woolsey said a renovation has recently been done to this property which should cause the assessment to go up.

Mr. Taylor asked if the renovation was completed in the year 2011. This settlement is base on the appraisal that was done by the Town of Newburgh in 2011.

The consensus was that the renovations were not completed in 2011.  

Supervisor Booth said this property will be reassessed in 2012. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 86-1-39.21 Great Place Realty (Lakeside Road), Index Number 2011-6900. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

B. Marino (Lakeside Road—Building Blocks)
Mark Taylor said this settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for Building Blocks of $257,000.00 to $215,000.00 for the years 2009, 2010, 2011 and 2012.  The refund liability for the Town, not including Special District and the Fire District, for the reductions is approximately $1,914.20. The 2013 tax rate is assumed to be the same as 2012 for purposes of the calculation.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: Vincent T. Marino and Maria Marino. (Lakeside Road and South Plank Road), Index Numbers 2009-7740, 2010-7844, 2011-7135 and 2012-6283. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

C. WPA Acquisitions (Jeanne Drive)

Mark Taylor said this settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for the year 2011 for the following parcels:

>
34-2-102 from $195,000.00 to $128,160.00, a reduction of $66,840.00 

>
34-2-101 from $76,400.00 to $49,840.00, a reduction of $26,560.00

>
75-1-29.1 from $192,000.00 to $161,500.00, a reduction of $3,500.00 

The aggregate refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, for the reductions for 2011 is approximately $1,413.06.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 34-2-1010, 102 and 75-1-29.1 WPA Acquisition Corp. (Jeanne Drive) (NYS Route 32 Index Number 2011-7628). The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
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8. ANIMAL CONTROL:  Part Time Animal Control Officer

Supervisor Booth said the Town Board previously authorized the Chief of Police, Michael Clancy, Chantel Haight, Head Animal Control Officer and Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to conduct interviews for the position of part time Animal Control Officer to fill the hourly vacancy that the Town has budgeted in the 2012 budget.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to hire Angelia Meehan, as a part time Animal Control Officer, at an hourly rate of $10.40 and a start date of Thursday, December 6, 2012. This position is in the 2012 budget and the funds will be withdrawn from account number 3510-0100. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

9. DPW: Working Leader Positions for Water Distribution and Sewer

Supervisor Booth said at the scheduled 2013 budget hearings with the Department Heads, John Platt, DPW Supervisor, had discussed promoting employees within the Water Distribution Department and Sewer Department as Working Leaders. The budget does not have the title Working Leader listed, but money has been budgeted for the year 2013.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to authorize Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to post the position of a Working Leader for the Water Distribution Department and the Sewer Department. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

10. SCHEDULE OF FEES

Supervisor Booth reviewed a list he composed regarding the commercial site plan review for building permits and permit fees with the Town Board Members. Mr. Booth asked the Board Members to look on line and compare the fees the Town of Newburgh charge and that surrounding municipalities charge. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the rates changes will affect the rate of the permits previously issued in 2011.   

Supervisor Booth said the base fees will remain the same. 

Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board for their comments or changes by December 7th because the public hearing for this Local Law is scheduled for December 17, 2012. The Local Law should be in final form at least 10 days prior to the public hearing and a public hearing notice has to be prepared for publication at least 3 days in advance of the public hearing. 

Supervisor Booth suggested the following rates and time frame for an applicant filing for the reissuance of a building permit that previously was issued and has expired. The permit will be reissued of the following fee based upon the time of expiration of the permit:

· 0 to 12 months 

10% fee

· 12 to 24 months 
20% fee

· 24 to 36 months

30% fee

· 36 to 48 months

40% fee

· 48 months and greater
50% fee 

The above fees are based on the Codes staying the same. Supervisor Booth said he has reviewed this change with the Supervisor of Code Compliance, who agrees with the percentage to charge. 

Councilman Piaquadio said currently an applicant would have to pay the full fee to reopen an expired building permit. 
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Councilwoman Greene inquired about the letter regarding a possible fee for the Zoning Board that Mr. Taylor sent to them in October. Mrs. Greene asked if this fee will be incorporated into the Schedule of Fees.

Mr. Taylor said that memo, Councilwoman Greene is referring to, addresses the fact that the Zoning Board of Appeals is allowed to require an escrow for consultants for use and area variances in the initial amount of $1,000.00, but not for special permits. There are instances where the ZBA does have jurisdiction proposed over special permits and charge the initial escrow in connections with those types of applications in relation to variances. Mr. Taylor said he will make this revision and he is going to change the title of the Local Law. 

11.
(Add On) SET INTERVIEWS:

A.
Zoning Board of Appeals

Interviews will be held on December 18, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. to select candidates for the positions open for the Zoning Board of Appeals.

B. 
Police Sergeant Promotion 

Interviews will be held on December 12, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. to select suitable candidates for the promotion to Police Sergeant. 
12.
CONSIDERATION OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
A. Certiorari for New England Lamination (Governor Drive)
B. (Add On) PBA Contract Negotiations

MOTION was made at 7:50 p.m. by Councilman Bello to go into Executive Session to discuss the certiorari for New England Lamination (Governor Drive) and negotiations for the PBA contract. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
MOTION was made at 8:26 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, but action is anticipated now.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of the Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL # 89-2-18 New England Laminates Co., Inc. (Governor Drive), Index Numbers 2009-7876, 2010-8437, 2011-7219 and 2012-6189.             The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:28 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

            VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

            Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Meeting adjourned at 8:28 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

__________________________
_
             ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

